
Humberside CI, Runnymede CI, and York Memorial CI 
Attendance Boundary Change Review 

Frequently Asked Questions 
 

 
 Page 1 of 4 

1. What is a Boundary Change Review? 

Local neighbourhood schools have attendance areas defined by boundaries that are used to 
establish admission to a school’s regular program. Boundaries between two schools can be 
changed to reduce overcrowding, utilize surplus space or designate addresses to a closer 
school. 

A Boundary Change Review is one of the strategies included in the Board’s Long-Term 
Program and Accommodation Strategy (LTPAS), a document that was first created in 2014 
and is reviewed annually. The strategy provides an approach to program and accommodation 
planning within a ten-year timeframe that allows for responsiveness and flexibility in a 
changing environment. It is a roadmap for the future that identifies studies that could lead to 
Accommodation Reviews. 

To learn more about the LTPAS, please visit: https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Strategy-
Planning/Long-Term-Program-and-Accommodation-Strategy 

 
2. Will my address be affected by this boundary change review?  
 
Yes, if you live within the shared secondary attendance area of Humberside CI/York 
Memorial CI. 
 
The boundary change effects new Regular program students looking to register at 
Humberside CI in September 2026, provided they do not have an older sibling attending the 
school. 
 
The addresses impacted by this boundary change are as follows: 
 

Street Name Street Number Range 

Glen Scarlett Rd 1-115(Odd) 
Glen Scarlett Rd 2-120(Even) 
Gunns Rd All Numbers 
Maybank Ave All Numbers 
McCormack St 1-33(Odd) 
McCormack St 2-14(Even) 
Northland Ave 1-31(Odd) 
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Northland Ave 2-38(Even) 
Symes Rd 78-150(Even) 
Weston Rd 141-325(Odd) 
Weston Rd 180-334(Even) 

The changes being proposed in this review will not affect the intermediate attendance area 
boundary for Harwood PS. 

Yes, if you live within the portion of George Syme CS’ intermediate attendance area that is 
currently designated to Humberside CI. 
 
The boundary change effects new Regular program students looking to register at 
Humberside CI in September 2026, provided they do not have an older sibling attending the 
school. 
 
The addresses impacted by this boundary change are as follows: 
 

Street Name Street Number Range 

Britannia Ave 1-35(Odd) 
Britannia Ave 2-36(Even) 
Cobalt Ave All Numbers 
Dods Ave All Numbers 
Ethel Ave All Numbers 
Gourlay Cres All Numbers 
Hagar Ave 1-37(Odd) 
Hagar Ave 2-38(Even) 
Henrietta St 2 Only 
Old Stock Yards Rd All Numbers 
Oscar Romero Pl 1-29(Odd) 
Oscar Romero Pl 2-28(Even) 
Runnymede Rd 701-839(Odd) 
Ryding Ave All Numbers 
St Clair Ave W 2121-2283(Odd) 
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St Clair Ave W 2285-2461(Odd) 
St Clair Ave W 2300-2460(Even) 
Symes Rd 10-16(Even) 
West Toronto St All Numbers 

 
The changes being proposed in this review will not affect the intermediate attendance area 
boundary for George Syme CS. 

To find your home school pathway based on your address please visit: 
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Find-your/School/By-Address 

3. When will the attendance boundary changes take effect?  

If approved, the changes to the attendance area boundaries are set to take effect in 
September 2026 for new Regular Program students residing at the specified addresses. 
 
There are currently no changes being proposed to the secondary school pathway for French 
Immersion program students who reside or move to the addresses listed above. 

 

Information for Students Residing within the Shared Humberside 
CI/York Memorial Secondary Attendance Boundary  

4. How will the shared attendance boundary change affect my child currently attending 
Humberside CI?   

There is no effect to students who are currently enrolled in the Regular program and the 
French Immersion/Extended programs at Humberside CI. Students currently enrolled at 
Humberside may continue to do so until graduation.  

5. I have children who are currently attending intermediate school and will be starting 
Grade 9 in September 2025. Will they be able to attend Humberside CI? 

Yes, they will be able to register at Humberside CI since the boundary change will take effect 
in September 2026. 
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6. I have children currently enrolled at Humberside CI, as well as younger children who 
have not yet started Grade 9. Will the younger children be able to attend Humberside 
CI? 

Yes, younger siblings will be allowed to register at Humberside CI as long as they have an 
older sibling attending Humberside CI as of September 2026.  

7. How will the change to the shared attendance boundary change impact my child who 
is currently in elementary school and does not have a sibling attending Humberside CI? 

As of September 2026, all new Regular program secondary students without an older sibling 
attending Humberside CI will be designated to York Memorial CI for secondary school.  

Information for Students Residing within George Syme CS’ 
intermediate attendance area designated to Humberside CI 

8. How will the split attendance boundary change affect my child currently attending 
Humberside CI?   

There is no effect to students who are currently enrolled in the Regular program and the 
French Immersion/Extended programs at Humberside CI. Students currently enrolled at 
Humberside may continue to do so until graduation.  

9. I have children who are currently attending intermediate school and will be starting 
Grade 9 in September 2025. Will they be able to attend Humberside CI? 

Yes, they will be able to register at Humberside CI since the boundary change will take effect 
in September 2026. 

10. I have children currently enrolled at Humberside CI, as well as younger children who 
have not yet started Grade 9. Will the younger children be able to attend Humberside 
CI? 

Yes, younger siblings will be allowed to register at Humberside CI as long as they have an 
older sibling attending Humberside CI as of September 2026.  

11. How will the change to the split attendance boundary change impact my child who 
is currently in elementary school and does not have a sibling attending Humberside CI? 

As of September 2026, all new Regular program secondary students without an older sibling 
attending Humberside CI will be designated to Runnymede CI for secondary school.  


